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MINUTES OF THE _SENATE COMMITTEE ON FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS
Thexneeﬁng\vascaﬂedtO(Héerby — Senas%ihggzifd F, Reilly, Jr. at
_11:00 amspmsx on January 28 1986 in room _254-E  of the Capitol.

All members were present.excrpik

Committee staff present:
J. Russell Mills, Jr., Legislative Research
Emalene Correll, Legislative Research
Mary Torrence, Assistant Revisor of Statutes
June Windscheffel, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:

Frank Williams, Rural Route 13, Silver Lake, Kansas

The meeting was called for the matter of consideration and possible action
on SB411, which amends the transient merchants licensing act and relates
to exemptions from the application thereof. A copy of the statement of
Mr. David H. Moses, Director, Consumer Fraud & Fconomic Crime Division

of the Sedgwick County District Attormey's Office, was distributed to the
Committee. It concerns various suggestions he made at the meeting of
January 22, There was discussion concerning his statement and whether

or not to include it in SB411,

Senator Vidricksen moved to amend SB41l to pick up the language as added to
SB412 by the Senate Tax Committee., 2d by Senator Strick. Motion carried,

T "

Senator Daniels moved that the word ''pets" be added following the word "to" in
line 71, of SB411l. 2d by Senator Vidricksen., Motion carried,

The Committee requested that the Minutes show that it is the legislative intent
of the Federal and State Affairs Committee that a bowling tournament is an
athletic event,

Senator Morris moved that the transient merchants licensing act shall not
apply to events sponsored by or held by nonprofit groups. 2d by Senator
Daniels. Motion carried,
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Mr. Frank Williams appeared as a conferee to express his feelings concerning
the Agriculture Committee's power to license exhibits,

e

Senator Morris moved that the requirement requiring that transient merchants
appoint a resident agent be reinserted in the language of SB411, 2d by Senator
Vidricksen., Motion carried.

The Chairman announced that the Kansas Highway Patrol Superintendent will
come before this Committee with proposals tomorrow. The Committee will

meet to hear this and any other proposals.

It was the pleasure of the Committee that staff address the concerns in
the letter from Mr. Moses, of Sedgwick County, and implement these recommendations
in another measure. Staff will prepare a draft.

Senator Arasmith moved that the Minutes of the Meeting of January 23, 1986,
be approved. 2d by Senator Morris. Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not
been transeribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not
been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for l

editing or corrections. Page —— 0{: I



